
MANAGER’S REPORT FOR JUNE 7, 2013
GENERAL INFORMATION AND RESPONSES TO MAYOR & COMMISSIONER REQUESTS

Places to be this Week…

Village Council Meeting – The Village Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 11 at 7 p.m. in the Council                    

Chambers at Village Hall.

Future Calendar Reminders…

Coffee With The Council - The next Coffee with the Council will be held at 9:00 a.m. on June 15 at McCollum Park
located at 6801 Main Street.

Village Council Meeting - The Village Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 18 at 7 p.m. in the Council                    

Chambers at Village Hall.

Long-Range Plan - The first Long-Range Plan meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 18 after the regular Village Council                   

meeting in the Committee Room at Village Hall.

Main Street Waterman Replacement - Contractors will be finished paving and doing restoration work on Saturday,
June 8, weather permitting. Temporary striping is scheduled to be in place early next week, weather permitting, after
which punchlist items will remain. Once temporary striping is in place, traffic control (temporary barricades and arrow
boards) will be removed. Main Street will be 100% open to traffic by early next week. In mid-July or August,
IDOT-funded resurfacing of Main Street from Maple Avenue to Summit will proceed. This phase of the project will
take approximately four weeks and daytime lane closures will be in effect during this portion of the work.

Washington Street Improvements -  There has been substantial progress in this project, including:
● Installation of watermain on Washington from Maple Avenue to Burlington Avenue.

● Storm sewer installation with the exception of one inlet connection – 99% complete.

● Curb and gutter replacement on Burlington Avenue and intersection of Burlington and Washington.

● Sidewalk replacement completed on Burlington Avenue and the intersection of Burlington and Washington.

Next week the contractor will be transferring water services for the affected downtown buildings from the old water

main to the new watermain. This work should be completed by Tuesday, June 11, in the afternoon, weather permitting.

Staff anticipates intermittent lane closures for the block of Washington Street between Maple and Curtiss on Monday

and the block between Curtiss and Burlington on Tuesday between the hours of 9 a.m. and 3 p.m.  This project is

approximately two weeks behind schedule due to delays caused by the testing, removal and disposal of material related

to the Clean Construction Demolition Debris (CCDD) regulations and weather.


